NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING TUESDAY, JUNE 14, 2022

Commission Members present in person: President Gloria Dobbs, Member Andi Wilson, and Member Geoff Thompson. Members not present: Vice-President David Chilcote and Member Erik Robertson. Also in attendance in person: Town Council President Nancy Crocker and Town Manager Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 4:34 pm by President Dobbs.

2. ROLL CALL

All present stated their name.

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES - 3-08-2022 MEETING

Member Thompson moved to approve the minutes of the March 8, 2022 meeting as presented. Member Wilson seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4. RESTROOM REPAIR UPDATE

Custodian Omberg has painted the restrooms where repairs were made, and the doors have been painted. Discussion of whether to paint the entire Old School Way and Mound Street restrooms? Three quotes should be submitted along with a time frame of work to be done. Member Thompson will seek bids from Arthur Omberg and James Van Tassel and others.

Member Thompson made a motion to recommend to the Town Council to paint both restrooms, not to exceed \$20,000.00. President Dobbs seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Dobbs and Member Thompson are to present recommendation to the Town Council.

Discussion of the Village Green restrooms windows. Restroom Attendant Unger has stated the windows look dirty due to the condensation that accumulates in between the windows. Member Thompson recommended leaving the windows as they are, since this is an historic building. President Dobbs recommended stained glass air brush for the windows. Member Wilson advised that she has a stained glass sticker on her house door, and it looks good. She purchased it from Amazon. Member Thompson stated this was not a priority at this time.

Member Thompson reported that he and Member Chilcote haven't talked about the security cameras but will do so before the next scheduled meeting.

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COMMISSION

President Dobbs announced that the Commission will receive the Food & Beverage tax for another 20 years. They may use some of these funds for streetscape. Town Council President Crocker and Town Manager Jones will look into this.

NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING JUNE 14, 2022

President Dobbs commented that various areas throughout Town need patching done. Town Council President Crocker advised there is new paving on Washington St.

Member Thompson asked about solar powered stop signs. Discussion.

The next Food & Beverage Meeting is scheduled for July 12, 2022 at 4:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Member Thompson moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Wilson seconded the motion. President Dobbs adjourned the meeting at 5:16 pm.

The audio recording made at the Parking and Public Facilities Development Corporation meeting on 6-14-2022 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Gloria Dobbs

 $\frac{87/12/2022}{\text{Date}}$